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TESTIMONY OF 

THE DEPARTMENT OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 

TWENTY-EIGHTH LEGISLATURE, 2016                                       
 

 

ON THE FOLLOWING MEASURE: 

S.B. NO. 2541, RELATING TO INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY. 
 

BEFORE THE: 

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE   

 

DATE: Wednesday, March 30, 2016     TIME:  2:00 p.m. 

LOCATION: State Capitol, Room 308 

TESTIFIER(S): Douglas S. Chin, Attorney General, or  

                          Lynette J. Lau, Administrator, Child Support Enforcement Agency   
  

 

Chair Luke and Members of the Committee: 

The Department of the Attorney General supports this bill. 

 This bill clarifies the Chief Information Officer’s (CIO) authority to transfer and expend 

funds on technology projects, which were identified in the last executive budget, Act 119, 

Session Laws of Hawaii 2015 (Act 119). 

 The Child Support Enforcement Agency (CSEA) was appropriated funds in Act 119 to 

conduct a feasibility study to modernize its child support enforcement system.   We support this 

bill as it clarifies the CIO’s authority to transfer the appropriated funds to the designated 

agencies. 

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this measure. 
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 Date:  03/30/2016 
 Time:  02:00 PM 
 Location:  308 
 Committee:  House Finance 
 
 
 
Department: Education 
 
Person Testifying: Kathryn S. Matayoshi, Superintendent of Education 
 
Title of Bill: SB 2541 RELATING TO INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY 
 
Purpose of Bill: Authorizes the State CIO to use or transfer funds, appropriated in 

the 2015 State budget Act, to executive departments and agencies 
for projects that have been approved by the governor. 

 
Department’s Position: 
Chair Luke and members of the House Committee on Finance, thank you for this 
opportunity to submit testimony in strong support of SB 2541. 
 
The Department of Education (DOE) is currently implementing its new Student Information 
System (SIS) and funding for this project has been unavailable since the beginning of this 
fiscal year.  The DOE has been working continuously with the State’s Chief Information 
Officer (CIO) since the beginning of FY 15-16 to release funding for this project, and the 
CIO has been fully supportive of the release of these funds.  The DOE respectfully 
requests approval and expedited passage of SB 2541. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony in strong support of SB 2541. 
 
 
 



From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov 
Sent: Tuesday, March 29, 2016 2:16 PM 
To: FINTestimony 
Cc: arnold.t.kishi@hawaii.gov 
Subject: *Submitted testimony for SB2541 on Mar 30, 2016 14:00PM* 
 

SB2541 
Submitted on: 3/29/2016 
Testimony for FIN on Mar 30, 2016 14:00PM in Conference Room 308 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position 
Present at 

Hearing 

Todd Nacapuy 
Enterprise Technology 

Services 
Support Yes 

 
 
Comments:  
 
Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly 
identified, or directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to 
the committee prior to the convening of the public hearing. 
 
Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email 
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov 
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